LATIMER COUNTY BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS
MINUTES FOR MONDAY, MARCH 3, 2025

The Latimer County Board of County Commissioners met on March 3, 2025 at 9:00 a.m. at the
Commissioner’s Office located in the Latimer County Courthouse, 109 N. Central, Wilburton, Cklahoma.
Members present were: Jeremy Bullard, Jaden Petty and Rodger Kimhle. Guests were: Melinda Brinlee,
Delana Moon, Adam Woodruff, Mark Showell, Wade Hoyt Thomson, Karen Ford, Jana Scott and Chris
Church. Leigh Ivanoff, 1* Deputy Latimer County Clerk’s office took the minutes.

Jeremy Bullard, Chairman called the meeting to order.

Rodger Kimble made a motion to approve to sign minutes from 02/24/2025. Jaden Pefty
seconded the motion. The motion was voted as follows: Bullard-aye; Petty-aye; Kimble-aye. The motion
carried. '

Rodger Kimble made a motion to approve the letter between the Latimer County Board of
County Commissioners and Choctaw Nation for reimbursement for gravel in the amount of $8,652.54,
that was applied to NE 163 Rd. {County Line), to improve travel conditions, within District #3. Jaden
Petty seconded the motion. The motion was voted as follows: Petty-aye; Kimble-aye; Bullard-aye. The
motion carried.

Rodger Kimble made a motion to approve roadway Easements between the Latimer County
Board of County Commissioners and Brenda Kay Violet, John Marion Booth, Ir., Brandon Scott Booth,
and Jimimy Booth, property owners on Ayerdale Rd., Section 1-5N-R20E, all in Latimer County, within
District #3. Jaden Petty seconded the maotion. The motion was voted as follows: Kimble-aye; Bullard-aye;
Petty-aye. The motion carried.

Jaden Petty made a motion to approve, pending District Attorney council, regarding the return
of the hydraulic meter to VanKepple. Rodger Kimble seconded the motion. The motion was voted as
foilows: Bullard-aye; Petty-aye; Kimble-aye. The motion carried.

Under new business:

Commissioner discussed a quote from Booth regarding the brush grinding on Ayerdale Road within
District #3. Sheriff Woodruff discussed with the Commissioners regarding the condition of Panola
mountains roads, these roads are not county roads. Commissioner Bullard is getting quotes on the
fixing or replacing of the water fountains located within the Courthouse Building.
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